Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT

WITHNELL FOLD METHODIST CHURCH
ON THURSDAY 3RD APRIL 2014
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, M Evans, C France, G France, S Grime, D Hardy, 
D Metcalfe and R Ogilvie.
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding

	14.43
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors A Crompton, P Duke, 
M France, C Howard, K Jones and A Perry


	14.44
	MEMBERSHIP
There were no changes to report.

Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	14.45
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 6th March having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to the following amendments:
(14.33) ........would approximately be 100 metres....
(14.33)...... in the area that had been strimmed on Railway Park.
Proposed G France
Seconded D Metcalfe 
Carried unanimously


	14.46
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Councillor M France had kindly delivered the thank you letter to Mr Farron.
Consultation with residents regarding the location of the bus stop at the bottom of School Lane was to take place with three options suggested; move the bus stop and provide a bus shelter, move the bus stop without a shelter and leave the stop in situ.

County Councillor Snape had been asked to ascertain the bus operator's ability to lower and raise access platforms on the service.

Residents had asked about the ability to park on the small car park for visitors to the accommodation at Woodland. This was not possible as it was privately maintained. There was a general discussion regarding parking difficulties in the area.
The Chair reported on the Neighbourhood Planning seminar he and Councillor Howard had attended. The session had been hosted by the Planning Advisory Service a private company working for the Government. A two year programme commencing in 2013 on parish plans would be a useful starting platform but this need would a significant group of stakeholders to be involved including national and local house builders, local residents, local businesses, schools, and District and County Councils. Around £100,000-£120,000 would be needed with around 5000 hours of work to bring to fruition.
The only was it could be feasible for a Neighbourhood Plan to be drawn up would be with the co-operation of Heapey and Wheelton but as there were so few areas earmarked for development there was little point in pursuing the matter further. A local referendum would also be required should a plan be taken forward.

The Parish precept had gone down 6.5% on Chorley Borough Councils information sheet.

The Newsletter distribution schedule was agreed, copies of the Newsletter would be provided for distribution later in the month.

Thanks had been received for St Joseph's Club for the recent grant.

Councillor Evans was to meet with County Councillor Snape and Councillor M France regarding traffic speed on the A 675.

Councillor G France reported on discussions with United Utilities regarding the apparent leak adjacent to Dick Lane. They reported there was no fracture but that possibly the problem was to do with the lodge on Mr Drinkwater's land.
It was reported that the planning application for the Rehabilitation and Alzheimer's home at Heapey had been submitted.

An application for 5 houses on land to the rear of the Oak Tree public house was to be submitted, the property would be classed as affordable housing. Clarification regarding access rights across the car park area where provided.

Wildflower seed had been delivered and had been sown by pupils at Withnell Fold in the wildflower meadow.



	14.47
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor C France reported there was nothing locally to report.


	14.48
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in March

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill, 

General repairs/Maintenance

Nil

Drainage
Withnell Mill

Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil

Clearing leaves & weeds

Nil

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting

Hedgerow Laying/planting

Conservation projects
Nil

Public Rights of Way Improvement
Nil

Walling

Nil
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil
Other
 Work continued on the bus shelter at Abbey Village


	14.49
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the previous meeting included;

Chorley Borough Equality Forum cancellation

Letter of thanks from St Joseph's Club

Lancashire Association of Local Councils newsletter



	14.50
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
There were no applications for grants. The possibility of a grant to support the swimming club was explained.


	14.51
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Applications

Stanworth Farm

Change of use workshop/store/roof void to accommodation

Higher Roddlesworth Farm

Extension to agricultural building

Chapel House, Withnell Fold

Erection of detached garage with domestic office space

The Coach House, Chorley Road

Erection of double garage to include basement

Permission

nil

Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

3 Stable Mews Millwood Close, Withnell Fold

Work on conifers and tree

Amendments

nil



	14.52
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES

Councillor Evans requested the Parish Plan be discussed at the next agenda and reported that Abbey Village Primary School had applied for a grant to help with provision of a Multi Use Games Area, the school were also looking to increase community use of their facilities.

Councillor Evans had also written to the local MP regarding 20mph zones and had been informed that enforcement was not possible in those designated areas. There was a discussion on the imposition of speed limits and effect on drivers and consequent approach to the law.
Councillor Grime reported on a request she had received regarding the possibility of windows being installed on the bus shelter on School Lane, the gutter also needed remedial work.
Councillor Metcalfe reported on the meeting of Rivington and Brinscall Local Advisory Group he had attended.
Councillor Metcalfe also reported on issues with the gate at Bake House bridge, a grid on Railway Road with slots following the road which presented a hazard to cyclists and the need for a dropped kerb on the north side of the School Lane/Sandy Lane junction.

Councillor G France reported on difficulties with hedges obstructing the line of sight for motorists exiting Harbour Lane. It was reported that work had been undertaken earlier in the day to improve visibility.
On behalf of Councillor M France the following issues were raised;

Concern about the condition of the footpath along a section of the Goit.

Concern about trees on Railway Park obstructing views

A faulty lamppost on Bett Lane

Concerns for a near neighbour to the golf club on Bury Lane regarding turning into their property.

Councillor C France requested that more trees be planted along Dick lane the following year, this was agreed subject to ensuring those recently planted established themselves.



	14.53
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed C France
Seconded D Metcalfe 
Carried unanimously


	14.54 
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30pm on 8th May at Abbey Village Primary School.
Proceeded by the AGM and Annual meeting.
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